
 
 
 
Notes from Statewide Multifamily Housing Industry on Hurricane Helene Relief  
Thursday, October 10, 2024 

 
Power and Water Issues: 

• Bryan Holladay is closely working with Asheville to gather information on power and 
water issues. 

• Bryan shared a water map, available on the AAWNC website, which is not 100% 
accurate but provides useful information. 

• Daily updates from the City of Asheville are included. 
• Sarah, Jon, and Bryan are receiving updates through the BEOC calls (as well as any 

related items to the Hurricane aftermath). 
 

Fire Watch: 
The Asheville Fire Department has limited firefighting capabilities due to the lack of water 
supply. If properties have non-working sprinkler systems, they are required to perform Fire 
Watches (see notice following these notes). 

• Many companies are using third-party temp agencies for fire watches. 
• Concerns were raised about whether these agencies are knowledgeable about fair 

housing regulations. 
• A suggestion was made to use staffing agencies to assist with fire watch operations, 

potentially facilitating fire watch rotations. 
• Some temp agencies are reluctant to assist due to liability concerns. 
• Bryan clarified that fire watch is unnecessary if water is available and/or if a 

property has power and does not have a sprinkler system installed. 
• Bryan and Jon are looking into the specific requirements for fire watch. 

 
BEOC Information Requests: 

• Jon and Bryan are requesting properties to relay: 
o The impact of long-term water loss on their property. 
o Any operational plans for dealing with water issues. 
o Needs to keep operations running, including heating requirements. 
o Current status of portable showers, handwashing stations, and bathrooms, 

as well as companies that can service them. 
• Property managers should email Jon or Bryan with their property’s current 

status. 
  

https://www.aawnc.org/news/city-of-asheville--water-updates-


 


